ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
March 25, 2013
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by President Dennis Hetrick at 
7:04 p.m. on Monday, March 25, 2013, in the high school library.  
Mr. Sedlmayr asked to add to the agenda:
Order of Business

M.  Resignation Girls Basketball Coaches

Discussion

E.  Frac Sand Correspondence

F.  Education Opportunities for Board 

Dennis Hetrick asked for any public comment.  No comments were made.  
Minutes of the February 11, 2013 regular meeting were presented.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to approve minutes of the February 11, 2013 regular meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
District vouchers in the amount of $504,565.67 and activity vouchers in the amount of $5,292.00 were examined. Discussion held. A motion was made by Joe Mlinar and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to approve vouchers as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr reviewed questions the board had on the audit report regarding post retirement benefits and a Fund Balance Policy.  Auditors stated the post retirement was still in the report as there are still two people receiving this benefit.  Once they are done, then they will remove their note from the report.  Mr. Sedlmayr noted the board passed a Fund Balance Policy on June 29, 2011 to comply with GAAP.
There is a request for a tuition waiver for three students who moved into the school district to continue the year in Durand.  A motion was made by Andrea Goeldner and seconded by Doug Kane to approve the tuition waiver for these three students.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented the Basketball Co-op renewal.  Pepin has already approved and signed the co-op renewal.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to approve the Basketball Co-op renewal.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented 2012-13 calendar adjustments for storm days.  We have had seven storm days this year.  Three days are built into the calendar so we have four days to make up.  Mr. Sedlmayr recommended holding school on April 1, which was a scheduled day off for “spring break”.  In addition, school would not get out on Tuesday, June 4; instead, school would be held full days on Tuesday, June 4 through Friday, June 7.  The last day of school would be Friday, June 7.  Summer school would be shortened by two days and start on June 10 and end on July 3. Discussion held.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Mau to approve the adjustment for storm days as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the board with a proposed calendar for the 2013-14 school year.  Mr. Sedlmayr presented the calendar to the teachers a few weeks ago for comments.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Mau to approve the 2013-2014 school calendar as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr received a request for a youth options Calculus I course at UW-Stout.  The student and the course qualify for this request.  The district does not pay for transportation, but will pay the tuition.  A motion was made by Todd Mau and seconded by Joe Mlinar to approve the youth options request.  The motion carried unanimously.
We have participated in the Gundersen Lutheran Sports Medicine Trainer program for thirteen years.  They come twice a week.  Contract cost for 2013-14 will be $1,215.  A motion was made by Joe Mlinar and seconded by Todd Mau to approve the Gundersen Lutheran Sports Medicine Trainer contract for 2013-14.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Mr. Sedlmayr recommended renewing teacher contracts at the current staffing level for the 2013-14 school year.  We would issue the offer and ask that they return the signed offer back in 30 days.  A motion was made by Andrea Goeldner and seconded by Doug Kane to approve the issue of teacher contract on April 1 at current staffing levels.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Graff wasn’t certified for health classes that were previously taught by Mrs. Kennedy before she retired last year.  Mr. Graff is currently teaching the required health classes under an emergency license.  He will start taking the 15 credits this spring to become certified for teaching the health classes.  Estimated cost will be around $6,800, depending on tuition increases.  No one else is certified on staff to teach these required health classes, and it would be hard to get someone in for only those few classes.  Mr. Sedlmayr recommended the district reimburse half of the cost of certification upon completion of the coursework.   Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Mau to pay for half of Mr. Graff’s tuition for licensure to teach health classes.  The motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr received a request for a donation from Buffalo-Pepin Teen Court.  We have students who serve on the court and it is a great experience for them.  In the past we have donated $250.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Andrea Goeldner and seconded by Todd Mau to make a donation of $250 to Teen Court.  The motion carried unanimously.

Augusta has requested membership into the Dairyland Conference.  It has to be a majority vote with the other Dairyland Conference schools.  In the Athletic Director’s group, the vote was 9-1 to allow them in.  Mr. Grisen voted no because of the travel distance to Augusta.  Discussion was held.  The superintendents will have a vote, and the board advised Mr. Sedlmayr to sense the mood and vote accordingly.

Next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, April 22, 2013, at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.

Mr. Sedlmayr received letters of resignation for coaching girls’ basketball from Mr. Grisen and Mr. Noll.  The assistant coach Mr. Ingli has also submitted his resignation to Pepin. Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Joe Mlinar and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to accept the resignation of Mr. Grisen and Mr. Noll as girls’ basketball coaches with thanks and appreciation for all the work they have done over the years.  The motion passed unanimously.
President, Dennis Hetrick called for a five minute recess.  Recess was taken at 8:32 p.m.

Meeting came back to order at 8:40 p.m.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented the board with revenue limit projections worksheets.  Per the governor’s budget right now, there is no increase for the revenue limit.  Discussion was held.
Mr. Sedlmayr has put together a survey for students in grades 7-11 regarding Ag Ed/Tech Ed classes to help give direction on where we want to go.  Mr. Sedlmayr plans on going into classes to explain the survey.  Discussion was held.  Mr. Sedlmayr will add a line for other classes. Mr. Sedlmayr has been discussing the exploration of Vocational Cooperative with other area schools and CVTC.  This would give junior and seniors some more rigorous courses throughout the year or semester and pick up 2 or 3 credits at CVTC.  Discussion held.  Mr. Sedlmayr will be attending a meeting on Tuesday, March 26, 2013 with administration from Mondovi, Durand, Pepin, and Plum City at CVTC to discuss a collaborative effort.  Joe Mlinar had e-mailed Dennis Hetrick reading material on similar ideas as to what is being discussed with Ag and Tech Ed.  He will send the information to Mr. Sedlmayr to forward to all the board members.
The board members were given a report prepared by H&H Energy Service, INC.  They work with the company who does the wood chip boiler system like Pepin Schools has.  The board members will review and bring back comments and questions to the next regular board meeting.
Mr. Sedlmayr distributed a correspondence he received regarding frac sand, and the hauling during school busing hours.  Discussion was held.  No action was taken at this time.

Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board of board educational opportunities.  At CESA 4 on April 4, there is a Legislative Forum from 6:30-8:30 p.m., and on April 17, there is a New School Board Member Gathering from 7:00-9:00 p.m.  Joe Mlinar thought there was a New School Board Member Gathering in Durand as well.  Mr. Sedlmayr will check and get back to the board members as Durand would be closer.
Todd Mau asked about a report from the St. Council.  Mr. Sedlmayr informed him he didn’t discuss it with Ms. Fluekiger yet.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:03 p.m.
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